Dear Lee-Scott Families,

I hope this email finds you well. Thank you for all of your efforts over the past week. First, | want
to say thank you to everyone - our parents, students and faculty/staff for being flexible and
patient during this time. These are unchartered waters we are sailing.

Our faculty members have done a fantastic job of preparing learning packets and remote
learning opportunities for our students. Should you have any questions about the learning
activities, you may email the teachers.

| want to provide you with an update with information during this time of remote learning.

LSA Information - We have added a webpage to the LSA website. This webpage contains the
latest information. This link https://www.lee-scott.org/lee-scott-academy-health/ will take you to
the webpage. Or, you can go to our home page www.lee-scott.org and click on the Quick Links
tab and then click on Lee-Scott Academy Health.

LSA Events - We are making decisions about the many on-campus and off-campus events as
quickly as we can. AISA has canceled all athletic and academic competitions until April 6. A
decision about AISA events after April 6 will be announced as soon as decisions are made.
Activities that involve a third-party (like ACT Testing, field trips, etc.) are dependent on those
organizations and their policies and procedures.

Closed Campus - In accordance with the Alabama Department of Public Health directive, the
LSA campus is closed. No one should come on campus with the exception of required
administrative staff. Our focus is to keep everyone safe and be good community members. We
all must do our part to protect the most valuable members of our community as we face this
unusual crisis. We are all in this together, and what we do now will impact the health of others
for a long time to come. Leading health officials are now suggesting that each of us should “act
as if” we have already been exposed to the virus and stay home whenever we can to protect
others. Thank you for understanding how important it is that we care for one another in this way.

As the first week of remote learning is coming to an end, we hope, that while this may be a little
stressful, you are finding joy in being able to spend more family time together. Know that we
stand ready to assist you and your family in any way that you need us.

Praying that everyone stays healthy,

Dr. Stan Cox
Head of School
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